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The Signalling Record Society

Report of the Trustees for the year ended 31 December 2021

The Trustees are pleased to present their report together with the financial statements of the charity for the year
ended 31 December 2021.

Status of Charity and Governing Document
The Signalling Record Society is established by Constitution. The charity is a registered Charitable Incorporated
Organisation (CIO) Charity Commission (No. 1176506).

Aims and activities
To advance the education of the public in all aspects of railway signalling, and all associated science, technology
and research, in the British Isles and overseas, in particular but not exclusively by:
1. Promoting the study and preservation of information, drawings, photographs and other material through
creation of a website and archive;
2. Publishing and disseminating the useful results of research;
3. Arranging meetings, visits, lectures, exhibitions and similar related activities.

The SRS maintains an archive in order to preserve (in physical or digital form as appropriate) documents and
drawings related to railway signalling and make them available to the public. Regular open days are held to allow
public access to the physical archive: access is also possible at other times by prior arrangement with the archivist.

The SRS maintains a website available to the public which provides a great deal of information on railway
signalling, as well as providing access to the digital archive.

The SRS maintains a photographic collection which is available to the public through the Kidderminster Railway
Museum.

The SRS publishes a journal The Signalling Record containing some of the results of members’ research, and
also occasional books on subjects relating to railway signalling.

The SRS arranges meetings and visits to locations of railway signalling interest, and attends relevant exhibitions.
The Trustees have had regard to the guidance issued by the Charity Commissioners on public benefit.
Trustees and Office Bearers

The charity Trustees shall manage the affairs of the CIO and may for that purpose exercise all the powers of the
CIO. The Trustees who served during the year and to the date of this report are as below.

Chris Hall Chair

David Garland Acting secretary retired at AGM, 15" May 2021
Francis Dalrymple-Hamilton = Treasurer

Richard Foster

Reg Instone retired at AGM, 15% May 2021
John Lacy

Paul Armstrong

Graham Cloxton retired at AGM, 15% May 2021
Robert Mills retired at AGM, 15% May 2021
Stephen Sharpe

Peter Gibbons retired at AGM, 15% May 2021

Appointment of Trustees

The Trustees may at any time decide to appoint a new Trustee, whether in place of a current Trustee who has
retired or as an additional Trustee, provided that the limit of 12 Trustees has not been exceeded. At every
subsequent annual general meeting, at least one-half of the Trustees shall retire from office. The number of
Trustees must not exceed 12 and must not fall below 3.
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